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Purpose of the report:

Plymouth Health and Wellbeing system was selected following a request from the Secretaries of 
State for Health and for Communities and Local Government to undertake a programme of 20 
targeted reviews of local authority areas. The purpose of the review was to understand how 
people move through the health and social care system with a focus on the interfaces between 
services. 

The local system review considered system performance along a number of ‘pressure points’ on a 
typical pathway of care with a focus on older people aged over 65. It also focussed on the 
interfaces between social care, general medical practice, acute and community health services, and 
on delayed transfers of care from acute hospital settings.  

The review was conducted over a 6 week period with a week-long site visit from the 4-8 
December 2017. The accompanying document presents CQC final Local System Review Report 
of the Plymouth System.

CQC presented their findings to the Plymouth System at a Local Summit on the 2 February 
2018. Plymouth now has twenty days to complete an action plan that responds to the issues 
identified in the report. The Action Plan is designed to be owned by the Plymouth Health and 
Wellbeing Board.  

Recommendations:

The recommendation is for the Wellbeing Overview and Scrutiny Panel to:
 Formally accept the CQC Plymouth Local System Review Report
 Agree to formally monitor the Action Plan and receive regular reports


